From: Steve Osofsky <sosofsky@wcs.org> **Date:** Thu May 13, 2004 11:58:47 AM Canada/Eastern To: Wilna Vosloo <wilna@saturn.ovi.ac.za>, Claudia Schoene <c.schoene@berlin.de>, Lisa&Keith Marabini&Dutlow <a ware@mango.zw>, David Cumming <cumming@icon.co.zw>, Peter Buss < Peter B@parks-sa.co.za>, Markus Hofmeyr <a href="mailto: AarkusH@parks-sa.co.za, Dave Cooper Acooper@kznwildlife.com, Paul Bartels <paulb@wbrc.org.za>, Lin-Mari de Klerk-Lorist <<u>lin-marid@parks-sa.co.za</u>>, Frank Griffin <frank.griffin@stonebow.otago>, Busani Selabe profcbs@ananzi.co.za>, Michael Murphree3 < murphreem@nu.ac.za>, Michael Kock < mdkock@kingsley.co.za>, Roy Bengis < RoyB@nda.agric.za >, Cornelia Gerstenberg < Cornelia G@nda.agric.za >, Dave Zimmerman < DavidZ@parks-sa.co.za>, Cobus Raath < jpraath@iafrica.com>, Henk Bertschinger < henkbert@op.up.ac.za >, Emily Lane < historia / emily.lane@hixnet.co.za >, Johan Du Toit <itdutoit@zoology.up.ac.za>, Harry Biggs <Biggs@parks-sa.co.za>, Louis van Schalkwyk < louis.vanschalkwyk@up.ac.za>, Raoul DuToit <RDUTOIT@wwf.org.zw>, Stuart Miller <stewsplace@fastmail.fm>, Chris Foggin <cfoggin@mweb.co.zw>, Koos Coetzer <jcoetzer@op.up.ac.za>, Nick Kriek <a href="mailto: sosofsky@wcs.org, Anita Michel <anita@moon.ovi.ac.za>, Lisa&Keith Marabini&Dutlow <aware@mango.zw>, Luis Neves <nidzi@zebra.uem.mz>, Jose Fafetine <ifafetine@yahoo.com>, Harry van der Linde <<u>hvanderlinde@awf.org</u>>, Paul Cross <<u>pcross@nature.Berkeley.EDU</u>>, Piet Theron
pietth@parks-sa.co.za>
, Steve Johnson <siohnson@it.bw>
, Rod deVletterSwazi <rod@realnet.co.sz>, Rod deVletterSwazi2 <rod@africaonline.co.sz>, Bartolomeu Soto <bsoto@tvcabo.co.mz>, Simon Munthali <SMunthali@awfsa.org>, Banie Penzhorn < banie.penzhorn@up.ac.za >, Jacques Flamand2 < iflamand@wwfsa.org.za >, Wayne Getz <getz@nature.berkelev.edu>, Gary MullinsNewest <gary.mullins@eciafrica.com>, Roy Bengis2 < roybengis@mweb.co.za>, Michael Murphree < murphree@telkomsa.net>, Manfred Tanner < wildlifemanner@gmx.de>, cis@andrew.cmu.edu, cgeog2@yahoo.com (Claire Geoghegan), Laurel Neme < laurelneme@aol.com>, Manuel Enock <a href="mailto: ManuelE@sadc.int, Bonaventure Mtei bjmtei@sadc.int, Philip Nyhus <philip.nyhus@fandm.edu>, Sedia Modise <peaceparks@botsnet.bw>, Willem van Riet <willemvr@ppf.org.za>, lhunter@wcs.org, vetline@tycabo.co.mz, Conrad Steenkamp <<u>c.steenkamp@lantic.net</u>>, Mike KockSatellite <<u>mdkock@uuplus.com</u>>, Eric Brum <eric.brum@tufts.edu>, Gilberto Vincente <gvincente.parque@teledata.mz>, Samuel Bila <sibila@hotmail.com>, Antenieta Nhamusso <inive@cfmnet.mz>, Jorge Ferrao <LJFerrao@tycabo.co.mz>, Carlos Pereira <vetline@tycabo.co.mz>, Fernando Songane <songane@map.gov.mz>, Luisa Patrocino <luisap@uninet.co.mz>, Simon Nagalo <inive@cfmnet.mz>, Adolfo Mavale <uevdinap@teledata.mz>, Adelina Machado <adelm@tycabo.co.mz>, Florence Cipriano <uevdinap@teledata.mz>, Valerio Macandza <vmacandza2001@yahoo.com> Cc: <mwawywyk@mweb.co.za>. <marywitoshynsky@uol.com.br>. <ralph.kadel@kfw.de>, <wmyburgh@ppf.org.za>, <nmatholo@tycabo.co.mz>, <ShireenS@sanparks.org>, <taesco@islandnet.com>, <DPienaar@parks-sa.co.za>, <Dewald1@yebo.co.za>, <natpark@africaonline.co.zw>, <FreekV@parks-sa.co.za>, <Samiro.magane@iucn.org>, <MarnewickM@geosciences.wits.ac.za>, Angela Yang <a y ang@wcs.org>, Lisa Starr < lstarr@wcs.org>

Subject: June 7/8: next AHEAD GLTFCA Working Group Meeting

Dear AHEAD-GLTFCA Working Group colleagues (and anyone else who'd like to join in!):

As per David Cumming's email update of April 8th (which accompanied the latest draft Concept Paper disseminated at that time), our Mozambican colleagues have graciously offered to host the next AHEAD (Animal Health for the Environment And Development) GLTFCA Working Group meeting on June 7th & 8th in Maputo. (If you have not received the 2nd draft of the discussion paper, Sustaining animal health and ecosystem services in large landscapes: Concept for a programme to address wildlife, livestock and related human and ecosystem health issues in the Greater Limpopo Transfrontier Conservation Area, please let us know and we can email it to you.)

(Jorge, Carlos or Bartolomeu: please comment if any of the information provided below is not completely accurate. Thank you.)

The meeting will be from 11 AM to 5 PM on June 7 (immediately following the meeting of the members of the Veterinary Subcommittee of the Joint Management Board), and will continue the following morning (June 8th) from 8:30 AM to 12:30 PM.

The meeting and accommodations will be at the Avenida Hotel at Julius Nyerere, 627. Phone (+258.1. 492000):

Hotel Avenida

http://www.hotelavenida.co.mz/engl/

Avenida Julius Nyerere, 627

Tel: 258 1 492 000 Fax: 258 1 499 600

Email: bookings@hotelavenida.co.mz

Please book your own accommodation directly, but mention the AHEAD meeting for a group rate graciously organized by Jorge Ferrão, GLTP International Coordinator.

David will be sending out an agenda shortly, and we do welcome suggestions on items that need to be covered. As per his last update (reattached below fyi), we hope to cover a range of time-sensitive issues, including "the idea of establishing an MOU among participating parties.... It would seem prudent to start to formalize the AHEAD-GLTFCA consortium as we approach a point at which detailed proposal development and

fundraising, etc. should begin."

We apologize that we could not send this announcement out sooner, but unavoidable logistics issues caused a minor delay.

We sincerely hope you can make the meeting,

Steve O.

Steve Osofsky, DVM Wildlife Conservation Society- Field Veterinary Program Senior Policy Advisor, Wildlife Health <sosofsky@wcs.org>

ph/fax: 1-703-716-1029 www.fieldvet.org

David's Note of April 8th:

In preparing for, and planning, the next AHEAD-GLTFCA Working Group meeting it would be very helpful if you could let me (and/or the Group cc'd here) have your thoughts/answers on the following:

- 1. If you have any further critical comments/corrections or ideas to add to the attached latest draft of the AHEAD-GLTFCA concept paper, in which I've tried to address your comments from the last meeting on February 25th and since, please let me have them so that they can be consolidated and circulated back to the Working Group before the next meeting.
- 2. Are there any particular themes or modules that you, or your organisation, would like to develop, or help develop, into a proposal?
- 3. Do you have any existing (unfunded?) proposals that you would like to see included within the AHEAD-GLTFCA programme?
- 4. Are there existing projects within the GLTFCA in which you are engaged, or on which your organisation is working, that deal with aspects included in the concept and which might contribute to the overall programme?

Some examples from Zimbabwe include: (a) the Rhino Conservancy and landuse policy work being done by Raoul du Toit and WWF in the SE Lowveld, (b) the SELCORE programme; (c) the resilience analysis of the SEL that I am working on under the auspices of the Resilience Alliance and TREP, (d) the preliminary BTB surveys carried out in the Sengwe Communal Land and the proposal that was submitted by the

Veterinary Wildlife Research Unit (Chris Foggin, Lisa Marabini and Keith Dutlow) to the Wellcome Trust; (e) the participatory rural appraisal surveys and landuse options work in relation to the GLTFCA and the Shashe-Limpopo TFCA being carried out by CESVI.

- 4. Are you ready to seek support/backing (formal or informal) from your organisation in further developing and following through on the AHEAD-GLTFCA proposals, and are you willing to get involved in helping with project proposal development, or in project development more broadly?
- 5. If the next meeting is held in Maputo (tentatively the 3rd or 4th week of May) will you be able to make it?
- 6. The idea of establishing an MOU among participating parties will be an important item for the agenda of the next meeting. Any ideas on how you think we might facilitate this process between now and the proposed May meeting would of course be very welcome. It would seem prudent to start to formalize the AHEAD-GLTFCA consortium as we approach a point at which detailed proposal development and fundraising, etc. should begin.
- 7. Two brief informal meetings, arranged by PPF, were held last month with members of the SADC Secretariat and I will circulate a brief summary of these shortly.

I should note that if you wish to be removed from this e-mail list, please just let me know.

With best wishes,

David